Sellersville Borough Council's Public Management Committee Council Chambers 140 East Church Street Sellersville, Pa 18960

May 22, 2018 7:00 O'Clock P.M.

The May, 2018 Meeting of Sellersville Borough Council's Public Management Committee was called to order by Chairwoman Lois Dodson at the above designated time and location.

ROLL CALL:

Mayor : Thomas C. Hufnagle, Mayor

Councilpersons : Lois A. Dodson, Chairman

James G. Hull, First Alternate

Alexander Potoczny, Vice-Chairperson

Donald Crouthamel Kathleen Hallman Lynne Saylor

Absent : Marie Howells

Manager/Secretary : David J. Rivet, Manager/Secretary

MURALS

The Borough received an email from a Mr. Tim Gibson regarding a mural project he is calling the "Ten Thousand Flower Project". PMC was generally in favor of having the murals painted on the railroad overpass on Maple Avenue, if that is acceptable to the artist.

RENTAL PROPERTY ORDINANCE

Manager Rivet presented a draft rental property ordinance based on an ordinance from Douglassville Township. PMC members discussed including references to the recently passed property maintenance ordinance; adding new permit issued for a change in tenants and making sure that hallways are keep clear. The draft will be re-worked and discussed at upcoming meetings.

PENNRIDGE COMMUNITY CENTER DONATION

Mrs. Hallman moved that the Borough make its annual donation to the Pennridge Community Center in the amount of \$2,300. Motion was seconded by Mr. Hull and passed with all in favor.

<u>ADJOURNMENT</u>

There being no additional matters to come before this meeting of Sellersville Borough
Council's Public Management Committee, Chairwoman Lois Dodson declared this
meeting duly adjourned at 8:00 P.M. The next regular monthly meeting is scheduled to
be on June 19, 2018 at 7:00 P.M.

Attest:

David J. Rivet, Secretary
Sellersville Borough Council